
 

       
 

      

      

Wider re-opening of school March 2021 
Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) 

 
What happens if I don’t give consent for my child to have a lateral flow test? 
 
Regardless of whether a student is going to have the lateral flow tests or not they should return to school at 
the same time as the rest of their year group and continue to do so from that date onwards. 
 
What if my child has had Covid-19 and cannot have a lateral flow test until 90 days have passed from the 
date of their positive test?  
 
Your child should return to school at the same time as the rest of their year group even if they cannot be 
tested on return.  It would be helpful if you could advise the school of the date that your child tested positive 
for Covid-19 so that we know when testing can resume. 
 
What if my child has already had the Covid-19 vaccination, do they still have to be tested in school? 
 
Yes, anyone who has already had the vaccination should still be tested on return to school and will have to 
follow the same routines regarding self-isolation should they test positive. 
 
How are the lateral flow tests conducted? 
 
Students administer the lateral flow tests themselves. Staff are on hand to guide and support this process 
but do not do the swab for the students.  The visual below explains the process or your child could watch the 
video of children from another school explaining what the process is like here 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/56169087 
 

 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/56169087


 

       
 

      

      

Wider re-opening of school March 2021 
Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) 

 
 
 
What happens if a child tests positive for Covid-19 on return to school? 
 
If a student has a positive lateral flow test result on return to school we will inform their parents and ask them 
to collect their child who will have to self-isolate for 10 days.  We will follow the DfE guidelines to identify 
other close contacts in school (i.e. those who have been within a 2m radius of the child for a period longer 
than 15 minutes) who will also have to self-isolate for 10 days. 
 
 
What happens if my child is unable to wear a mask in lessons? 
 
Government guidance states that the wearing of masks is advised in classrooms. If your child is not able to 
comply with this for health/anxiety related reasons you should inform us and we will provide them with a 
yellow badge to show that they are exempt.  No child will be excluded from lessons for not wearing a mask 
where we have been informed by parents of the reason for this. 
 

What if I do not want my child to return to school? 
 
The government has stated that schools will re-open to students from 8 March and although schools have the 
discretion to stagger the return in order to carry out testing, all students should be back in lessons, full time, 
within a few days.  Monitoring of attendance will resume and we will work with parents and students to 
encourage a full return to school but ultimately the usual legal processes regarding non-attendance will apply 
where parents refuse to send their children to school. 
 
 
We hope that we have covered any questions that you may have in this document but if you have any further 
questions or wish to discuss any concerns you may have about your child’s return to school, please contact 
your child’s tutor or Head of House by email or by phoning 01246 863127. 
 

 

 


